Board Meeting Notes 10-19-09
· The Board heard about the legislature and the various topics that will be covered in the upcoming session.  The focus is all about 2010 and who gets to control the legislature.  The Democrats are trying to keep control while the Republicans are trying to get back control of at least one house.    Legislature’s priorities include:  Drunk Driving, DNR Secretary, Election Reform, Allowing Felons to Vote, Foreclosure Prevention and Consumer Protection.

· The Board officially approved Fox River Consultants as the search firm to conduct the search for a 50% Superintendent position for the next two years as Oakfield transitions to two administrators in the 2012-13 school year.

· There is one more referendum meeting set for Oct. 26, 2009 at 7:00 pm in the Elementary School Gymnasium.  About 70 people attended the referendum meeting on Oct. 12th.  Good discussion took place regarding the specifics of the referendum.
· The Board received a budget of the projects and addition from this fall.  The addition came in at $1,001,844.  All projects totaled together came to $1,174,074 which means we will take $174,074 off the fund balance and end up with a fund balance for cash flow of approximately $1,093,281.

· The Board approved spending $590 for an ad for a week on KFIZ as part of an anti drug campaign.

· The Board was given a revised 2009-10 budget to review which has a projected surplus of $201,941.  The current mill rate is 8.93.  If the Board levied to the max ($700,000), the mill rate would go to 9.28; if the Board levies $650,000, the mill rate will be 9.05; $600,000 the mill rate would be 8.81; $550,000, the mill rate would be 8.58.  The Board will set the levy at the October 26th School Board Meeting.
· Two parent transportation contracts were approved as required by law which states the school district must pay for transportation for any child who attends a private school that is within five miles of the school district boundaries.

· Discussion centered around the transfer of Eva B. Smith funds and the liability of the agent knowing school districts are not supposed to be directly investing funds in the stock market.  Mr. Panzer agreed to contact the agent and discuss the situation.
· Our Third Friday in September count was 517 which is approximately 20 more students than we anticipated.

· Mr. Panzer discussed his attendance at the WASB Regional Meeting which was very productive.

· Next meeting is at 5:30 on October 26, 2009 in the Elementary School Library.

· Agenda items for next meeting include:  CESA 6 Update, Search Consultant Update, Set Tax Levy, Appoint Board of Canvassers, Eva B. Smith Funds Update, H1N1 Update.

· Any questions, contact Joe Heinzelman at home at 583-3313, at school at 583-3146 or on his cell phone at 960-8896.
